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5.0 DISCUSSION ITEMS 
5.01 Board Policy 7:50 School Admissions - ​Draft Policy 

Mrs. McAbee presented a draft document with suggested changes for 
Board Policy 7:50 - ​School Admissions and Student Transfers To and 
From Non-District Schools​.  The proposed changes were recommended 
by the board attorney to provide clarity on age requirements for a child to 
start school for both a traditional school calendar and a balanced 
calendar.  The final language is scheduled to be discussed and voted on 
at the August 6, 2018 meeting. 

6.0 COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC 

Mrs. Judy Cox addressed the Board of Education on the topic of the 
science curriculum. (Attachment #2) 

Two District 59 parents addressed the Board of Education to thank the 
Board and Administration for the opportunity to meet with Dr. Fessler and 
Ms. Starr.  They are pleased about the partnership the district is forming 
with the Des Plaines YMCA to provide an afterschool program for 
students in Jr. High.   The parents requested the Board address 
transportation restrictions impacting special education students who 
require bussing to out of district after school programs.  

Mrs. Mary Vicars addressed the Board of Education on several topics.  A 
copy of her address is attached to the meeting minutes. (Attachment #3) 

Mrs. Seana McPherson addressed the Board of Education to share 
several positive things she witnessed at the District 59 Family Night she 
attended earlier in the evening. 

Mrs. Mardell Schumacher, speaking as a community member, addressed 
the Board of Education on the topic of English Language Learners. A 
copy of her address is attached to the meeting minutes. (Attachment #4) 

Dr. Burns, speaking as a community member, addressed the Board of 
Education to request information about most recent ISBE Dell 
Compliance Audit and to express concern about the support English 
Language Learners’ receive when they move to the junior high school.  

7.0 CONSENT AGENDA 
Dr. Burns requested to pull Items 7.01 (a.) and 7.01 (b.) 

 
MOTION by Mrs. Schumacher, seconded by Mrs. Somogyi to adopt the following 

resolution: 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ULXVqccfntgr3JHQCjawSTEGdM1CeqAO/view?usp=sharing
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BE IT RESOLVED THAT on the 9th day of July, 2018, the Community             
Consolidated School District 59 Board of Education approve the Consent          
Agenda as presented/amended: 
7.01 Approval of Minutes-Prior Meetings 

a. Regular Meeting Minutes of June 11, 2018 
b.  Closed Meeting Minutes of June 11, 2018 
c.  Special Meeting Minutes of June 18, 2018 
d.  Closed Meeting Minutes - Special Meeting of June 18, 2018 
e.  Regular Meeting Minutes of June 25, 2018 
f.   Special Meeting Minutes of June 27, 2018  
g.  Closed Meeting Minutes - Special Meeting of June 27, 2018  

 7.02 Disbursements Resolution 
a. Disbursement Listing for July 9, 2017-18 
b.  Disbursement Listing for July 9, 2018-19 

7.03 Acceptance of Financial Reports  
a. Detail Balance Sheet as of May 31, 2018 
b. Combined Revenue and Expense Report as of May 31, 2018 
c. Investment Report as of May 31, 2018 
d. Activity Fund Statements as of May 31, 2018 

7.04 Acceptance of Recommendations: Human Resources Report 
a. Certified Resignation 
b. ESP Contracts 
c. ESP Resignation 
d. Certified Lane Changes  

7.05 Approval to Destroy 18 Month Old or Older Closed Session Recordings 
7.06 Approval of Changes to Board Policy  
 

Roll Call Ayes:      7   Bhave, Burns, Krinsky, Osmanski, Roberts, Schumacher 
and Somogyi  

Nays:       0  
Absent:      0  
Abstain:     0  

7.01 Approval of Minutes-Prior Meetings 
 

MOTION by Mrs. Somogyi, seconded by Mrs. Roberts to adopt the following 
resolution: 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT on the 9th day of July, 2018 the            
Community Consolidated School District 59 Board of Education        
approve the minutes of the following meetings (as presented) by          
Board action: 
7.01 Approval of Minutes-Prior Meetings 

a.  Regular Meeting Minutes of June 11, 2018 
b.   Closed Meeting Minutes of June 11, 2018 
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Dr. Burns requested a point of inquiry to ask Mrs. Somogyi to 
clarify what she heard stated during the NSBA Conference with 
regard to board members abstaining from a vote.  Mrs. Somogyi 
complied.  

Roll Call Ayes:       6    Burns, Krinsky, Osmanski, Roberts, Schumacher and 
Somogyi  

Nays:       0  
Absent:      0  
Abstain:     1 Bhave  

 8.0 ACTION ITEMS 
None  

9.0 SPECIAL INTEREST TOPICS  
9.01 FOIA Requests 
 
Mr. Vittore shared that there was one FOIA request since the last report 
and that it had been responded to in the allotted time frame.  
 
Mr. Vittore and Ms. Nissen responded to Dr. Burns’ question about the 
process when a FOIA request is received and explained the follow up 
process.  

 
10.0 NEW/CONTINUING BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Dr. Burns requested information on the District’s follow up procedures 
from the 2015  ISBE Dell Compliance Audit.   Mrs. McAbee stated she 
will provide the information to the Board. 
 
Mrs. Robert suggested the information could be shared in the Board 
Weekly Update, but Dr. Burns stated that he preferred a full public 
discussion.  
 
Mrs. Osmanski would like to learn more about the current integration 
process for one-way dual language students.  

 
11.0 REPORTS OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Mrs. Somogy will attend a meeting in Springfield on August 9, 2018 
where the Alliance Partners will revisit Vision 20/20.   Board members 
are encouraged to send her any information/comments they would like 
shared with the group. 
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Mrs. Somogyi requested that board members be provided with 
outcomes of the closed session Board Self Evaluation from June 18, 
2018.   Ms. Krinsky and Mrs. Somogyi agreed to collaborate on writing 
the outcomes and provide a copy to the Board members. 
 
Dr. Burns asked if the District had received the ESSA designations from 
the state.   Mr. Luedloff stated that 8 schools were designated as 
underperforming.  
 
Mrs. Osmanski shared information on a Backpack Drive that is the 
result of a collaborative effort between the Character Counts Coalition 
and District 59.  
 
Dr. Burns asked Mr. Luedloff how the District would be communicating 
information about the ESSA designations to parents.  Mr. Luedloff 
indicated that his understanding is that the District has started to draft 
communication that will be shared with parents. 
  
Mrs. Roberts made a motion to go back to the formal agenda.  Mrs. 
Osmanski seconded the motion.  There was no roll call. 
 
At 8:01 p.m. Mrs. Robert moved for a 10 minute break.  Ms. Krinsky 
seconded.   The Board recessed. 
  
At 8:09 p.m. the Board reconvened.  

 
12.0    REPORTS OF THE SUPERINTENDENT’S TEAM  

12.01  ​Spring Staff Needs Assessment and Focus Group Process 
Mrs. McAbee shared details of how the District Focus Areas were 
incorporated in the multi-step focus group process.  Each school looked 
at their data and decided on questions and worked with their SLT 
supervisor.  The process incorporated some of the elements of the PDSA 
cycle. 
 
12.02  ​Summer Curriculum Work 
Mrs. McAbee provided details of the curriculum work that was completed 
this summer. 

 
12.03  ​Birth To Three Collaboration 
Dr. Katie Ahsell provided information related to the the collaboration with 
the YMCA on a referral program for parents of children under 3 yrs of 
age.   
  

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1_nP12Tniaw5b8eFXV39RrpQC3erbvukgoTSoBho63KQ/edit#slide=id.g35f391192_00
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/18BTcTjgjKZstRhMH9SlAMHTIu4vnOuA7v-YcB23MQmo/edit#slide=id.g35f391192_00
https://drive.google.com/open?id=14VJowow-FvWyyEPHzaTZPDfx20SKRpcQ8y1SUUBKgfk
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12.04  ​Summer Professional Learning 
Mr. Luedloff provided information on the professional learning for staff 
this summer.  Originally there were 42 sessions offered and additional 
SEL sessions were just added.  
 

13.0 CLOSED SESSION 
 
MOTION at 9:25 p.m. by Mrs. Osmanski, seconded by Mrs. Schumacher to adopt 

the following resolution: 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT on the 9th day of July 2018, the Community             
Consolidated School District 59 Board of Education recess in a closed           
meeting for ​discussion of “The appointment, employment, compensation,        
discipline, performance, or dismissal of specific employees of the         
District…”, 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(1) 
 

Roll Call Ayes:       7  Bhave, Burns, Krinsky, Osmanski, Roberts, Schumacher 
and Somogyi  

Nays:       0  
Absent:      0  
Abstain:     0  

14.0 RECONVENE 
 
MOTION at 9:36 p.m. by Ms. Krinsky, seconded by Mr. Bhave to adopt the 

following resolution: 
 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT​ on the 9th day of July 2018, the Community 
Consolidated School District 59 Board of Education meeting is 
reconvened.  

Roll Call Ayes:    6   Krinsky, Osmanski, Bhave,   Roberts, Schumacher, 
Somogyi 

Nays:    0  
Absent:   0  
Abstain:   0 
No Vote:  1    Burns  

15.0 ADJOURN 
 
MOTION at 9:37 p.m. by Ms. Osmanski, seconded by Ms. Krinsky to adopt the 

following resolution: 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT​ on the 9th day of July 2018, the Community 
Consolidated School District 59 Board of Education meeting is adjourned. 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1xICFrjhdNjGqPRnQjvmb1zhJc_C9OlRXvGl1R4I1d2Q/edit#gid=926773576
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ATTACHMENT #1  SIGN IN SHEET FROM 7/9/2018 
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ATTACHMENT #2 Mrs. Judy Cox
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Attachment #3 Mrs. Mary Cosenza Vicars 
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Attachment #4  Board Member Mardell Schumacher 
 
July 9, 2018 Statement by Mardell Schumacher 
 
I would like to speak to you as a community member this evening since I have spoken 
to you as a board member many times on this subject and have been unable to make 
my expertise on this particular issue show its merit. 
  
My issue is that we have failed for years to truly teach our Spanish speaking students 
in the best way possible.  Part of this was complicated by the government mandate to 
teach in bilingual mode.  We no longer have to provide bilingual classes,  and the 
district has adopted a dual language program which began under the direction of our 
previous superintendent, Dr. Schweers.  However it is quite clear that Dr. Fessler and 
the administration believe in the dual language model. 
  
Although I’m not convinced that it is our duty to teach English speaking students in a 
foreign language starting in preschool. My main concern is that the 80% Spanish and 
20% English method has been adopted by the district for our Spanish speaking 
students. To my way of thinking this is the most ineffective way of getting our Spanish 
speaking students to learn English. If anything, they should be in an 80% English and 
20% Spanish method.  It is not immersion, which is the best, but it would certainly be 
better than what we have now. 
  
Furthermore, our Polish dual language program is 50% & 50%, and if nothing else, 
both programs should be the same.  Why not?!  If it works for one language, it should 
work for the other. 
  
My motivation for speaking to you is so you know my passion for the best way to help 
our students, all of our students. To know and use the English language is I believe the 
best way to make America a better home for all of us.  Assimilation has worked well 
over the years as new people have chosen to live here.  We all must communicate in 
the language of our  country.  Even though it is NOT our official language, it has always 
been the language of America.  If we really want to help our students to assimilate and 
reap the benefits which are open to all Americans, they must be helped in a more 
efficient way. 
  
There are many other background pieces related to this subject, but my time is short 
and I will continue with my thoughts at a future meeting.  This is just my official 
opportunity to make myself perfectly clear to everyone that I support our Spanish 
speaking children and want what’s best for them AND for District 59.  They will be 
better able to compete on tests which are given in English as has been pointed out by 
several community members. 
  
Thank you! 


